
 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 

28 February 2023 

Mr. Brian Pierskalla, CHMM 
Solid Waste/Compliance Cleanup Programs 
California Military Department 
3900 Roseville Road 
North Highlands, CA 95660 
 
NOTICE OF TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R5-2008-0149-045, CALIFORNIA ARMY NATIONAL 
GUARD (CAARNG) STOCKTON FACILITY, FIELD MAINTENANCE SHOP #24 (FMS) 
AND ARMY AVIATION SUPPORT FACILITY (AASF), 8010 SOUTH AIRPORT WAY, 
STOCKTON, SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY, CALIFORNIA  

On 12 September 2013, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water 
Quality Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) issued Notice of Applicability No. 
R5-2008-0149-045 (NOA) granting the California Army National Guard (CAARNG) 
Stockton Facility Field Maintenance Shop #24 (FMS) and Army Aviation Support Facility 
(AASF) coverage under the Waste Discharge Requirements for In-Situ Groundwater 
Remediation at Sites with Volatile Organic Compounds, Nitrogen Compounds, 
Perchlorate, Pesticides, Semi-Volatile Compounds, Hexavalent Chromium and/or 
Petroleum Hydrocarbons, Order No. R5-2008-0149 (Order), for in-situ groundwater 
remediation using In-Situ Chemical Oxidation (ISCO) to target petroleum hydrocarbons 
in soil and groundwater at both the CAARNG Stockton Facilities, FMS and AASF.  

The FMS completed several rounds of ISCO injections on 15 December 2016, quarterly 
monitoring ceased after the third quarter of 2016, and semi-annual monitoring ceased 
after first quarter 2022. The results and post-injection monitoring results were presented 
in the Remedial Action Completion Report (RACR) for In-Situ Chemical Oxidation 
(ISCO) (ECM, 2015) and the Remedial Action Completion Report (RACR) for In-Situ 
Chemical Oxidation (ISCO) and Vapor Energy Generation (VEG) (ECM, 2018). The site 
is currently conducting annual groundwater and soil gas monitoring. 

The AASF completed ISCO injections on 1 October 2013 and 6-month-post-injection 
monitoring on 4 April 2014. On 16 March 2015, Central Valley Water Board staff 
concurred with No Further Action and closure of the petroleum hydrocarbon 
investigations at the site.  

Coverage under the Order is no longer required. Based on this information, the Central 
Valley Water Board concurs and hereby terminates the CAARNG Stockton Facility NOA 
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for coverage under the Order. If you have any questions or comments regarding this 
letter, please contact Amber Ginorio at (916) 464-4670 or by email at 
Amber.Ginorio@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 

 

 

John J. Baum 
Assistant Executive Officer 
 

cc: electronic submittal 
Walter Gee, CTR NG NGB (email) 
Ruben Sendejas, CIV NG NGB (email) 
Christopher Flower, Central Valley Water Board (e-mail) 
Amber Ginorio, Central Valley Water Board (e-mail) 
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